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VILLAGE HOURS
Monday: Clerk and Code Enforcement/Zoning Officer 4:00 – 6:00pm

Tuesday: Clerk – 1100am – 2:00pm

Thursday:  Clerk – 11:00am – 2:00pm 
                         Treasurer – 9:00am – 1:00pm

There are no public office hours on Wednesday or Friday
WE ARE BACK!

You spoke and we listened.  A paper copy of the Village Newsletter will once again be included with your quarterly water/sewer bills. The newsletter can still be accessed online at www.auroranewyork.us  and we will continue to send via email for those who requested an electronic copy. There will also be copies available at the village office, the library, and the post office.  
Message from the Mayor

Dear Fellow Villagers,

The weather has been so beautiful the last few weeks that it’s hard to imagine that it’s time for me to remind you that leaf pick-up will begin shortly and that you should be vigilant about snow and keeping cars off the streets so plowing can get done efficiently.  It seems much more appropriate to be reporting on the success of this summer’s swim program – more children than ever, overwhelming interest in swimming lessons, and an important way for residents to get together during the summer.  Weather slowed down the installation of the new climbing apparatus at the children’s park, but it’s now up, the park has been landscaped, and other equipment has been moved around to accommodate the new addition made possible through the fundraising efforts of Cindy Wilcox and Erin Johnson on behalf of a group of local mothers. The equipment has arrived and there will soon be a notice asking for volunteers for its installation.  They still have a short way to go to raise the last money for installation supplies, so if you have been meaning to donate but haven’t gotten around to it, you’re still very much needed!

Still thinking about summer, Marian Brown, the new director of the sustainability program at Wells, has asked whether we would be interested in a farmer’s market in Aurora.  Her office would be overseeing a student project to institute and run the market, but she would like to be able to judge our participation.  I told her I thought there would be wide and grateful support among villagers, and hope you agree.  If you are interested in this project, you can contact Marian at mbrown@wells.edu.

As many of you know, the Village and the Inns of Aurora contracted an engineering firm to conduct a traffic and parking study to help us understand the flow of traffic in Aurora and to identify parking problems and possibilities.  The report arrived last month and various village boards, as well as the Inn, have been working to absorb the data and find solutions to the congestion that often occurs in the middle of town.  If you are interested please stop by the office to have a look at the report, or we would be happy to send it to you electronically.

Over a year ago we began to send this newsletter via email, with paper copies sent on request, as a way to save on paper and postage – especially since the trash basket at the post office always seemed to be instantly full of them as soon as they were sent out!  But after several residents commented on missing it, we decided to go back to the old paper format as the default form.  Please let us know if you would rather receive the newsletter electronically.

Have a wonderful Fall,     Bonnie

Note from the Community Preservation Panel
Village law charges the Community Preservation Panel with identifying local landmarks, including houses, trees and sites, and recommending them to the Board of Trustees to be awarded official status. We have been slow to fulfill that charge: the omissions from the original list were so conspicuous and extensive that it seemed rather daunting. I believe that the list that we did finally develop with the village historian's help really does move us toward a better appreciation of what we have here—but then the response at August's public hearing showed that there is some suspicion about our purposes in the matter. 
As the village is a historic district, the CPP already regulates building projects that have the potential to affect appearances adversely; in that way, we do impose an additional burden on the land- or homeowner. I hope that you who have come before us with applications have noticed that we try to make that burden a light one. We are committed to continuing in that spirit. The designation of landmark status will not impose any additional requirement, apart from a consultation about color changes. 
I note that, as the village historian has pointed out, paint color has no effect on structure (as opposed to vinyl siding, say, which the CPP has always allowed), so I suppose we would raise no objection if the trustees were to eliminate even the paint color requirement.
The list the CPP submitted to the trustees may seem rather long. We are trying to catch up. The original list, which was put in place at the time the local law was enacted, had as I have mentioned several conspicuous omissions, and the pattern of settlement—which the CPP understands to be very much a part of the village's historical character—was scarcely considered. We are not hoping to turn the village into a museum, as was expressed at the hearing. Any labeling of houses for the enjoyment of passersby would be allowed or not by the homeowner. There are no restrictions on the sale of the property, and no effects on taxes or insurance. We are just trying to develop a systematic, appreciative record of this place that we are charged with conserving. I take it that the people who spoke up at the hearing did so in eagerness and good citizenship, to conserve what they value about living here. We hope that our efforts to maintain the character of this distinctive place that declares its ties to the past proudly may be appreciated as part of that.
THANK YOU AURORA!!!!

The Aurorafest Committee would like to thank all who organized, participated or attended Aurorafest-Stayin’ Alive 2014.  A beautiful goddess to lead the parade, fun games, good food, great music, and an enthusiastic crowd all combined for a memorable day.  Mark your calendars for July 11, 2015 and please bring your ideas to an Aurorafest Committee meeting. 

Once again we are selling wreaths at Christmas in Aurora.  Contact Jeff Blum at 365-5438 to pre-order for the holidays.
From the Department of Public Works
LEAF BLOWER pickup dates: October 13 - December 12. 
 Please pile brush and leaves separately, no stones in piles, and help us keep catch basins free from leaves and grass clippings.   Brush should be in four-foot lengths or smaller.  If you have a large amount of brush or lawn debris, Adam will drop off the Village’s trailer for you to fill as you clean up your yard.  Contact Adam at 364-5239.  The DPW will do their best to pick up leaves and brush daily, but sometimes they are called away to perform their other duties.  Your patience is appreciated.
Zoning and Building Permits 
Permits are required for construction, alteration, improvements, removal or demolition of any building or structure, including accessory buildings, for excavation, earth filling, and interior work and for conversions of buildings and land from one use to another.  Before you begin any project contact the Village Office at 364-7293, or drop by to meet with Mick Piechuta (Code Enforcement) or Patrick Doyle (Zoning Inspector) on Monday afternoons from 4 to 6pm.
REMINDER! 

OUTSIDE BURNING IS NOT ALLOWED IN THE VILLAGE WITHOUT A PERMIT FROM THE CAYUGA COUNTY HEALTH DEPARTMENT.

NEWS FROM YOUR VOLUNTEER FIRE DEPARTMENT
Look for information on our annual Open House – Coming soon!
Chief Homick, Assistant Chiefs Bailey and Nolan, and Captain JD Balloni participated in a multi-department collaborative training on our new Paratech Stabilization Tools. These tools will be used to help stabilize vehicles involved in accidents, trench rescues, building collapse calls, etc. Aurora was fortunate to be picked by the Cayuga County Emergency Management Office to house a set of tools, which were purchased with a grant. In the event of a major incident, our department will be called on to combine our tools and trained members with those of other departments chosen to resolve the incident. 
